From: Guy Hayward [mailto

Sent: 15 September 2021 21:50

To: Programme Officer < Programme. Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk>

Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254

From Sonia and Guy Hayward

Dear Caroline,

We wish to record our opposition to the proposed closure of Princes Parade Road. Princes Parade is a public highway between Hythe and Seabrook. It is part of our heritage and belongs to all of us.

It runs parallel with the coast and provides easy access to the shoreline for thousands of holidaymakers each year..

For local residents it provides a direct route between Hythe and Seabrook uninterrupted by traffic lights and traffic congestion.

It is remote from the hazards of schools and nursing homes and also separated from existing residential development..

There is no good argument for taking this facility away from the public and we unreservedly oppose the proposal.

Yours sincerely,

Guy and Sonia Hayward